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Dear Petaluma City Council,
 
My name is David Marshall and I am an attorney with Legal Aid of Sonoma County. I am writing to
recount the story of a  former client who was forced to relocate after her tenancy was terminated,
allegedly on the grounds of removal from the rental market.
 
My client was a long-term Petaluma resident who at the time was unemployed due to a severe bout
with COVID. She found herself completely overwhelmed, not only as a result of her illness and loss of
employment, but also out of fear that her tenancy was being terminated under false pretenses, as it
was by no means apparent that her landlord’s stated grounds for termination were actually
legitimate. Combined with a pattern of escalating harassment by her landlords, my client’s stress,
hopelessness, and anxiety were such that she would regularly call me in tears, not understanding
why someone would do this to her or what the future would bring.
 
Both the temporary ordinance currently in effect and the proposed modifications upon which you
are voting tonight will go a long way in ensuring that Petaluma tenants like my client who are subject
to Ellis Act evictions can sleep a little bit more soundly. Knowing there is not just a mechanism to
restore their tenancies in the event that they are subject to an illegitimate Ellis Act eviction, but also
that the Petaluma ordinance establishes meaningful civil penalties for those who violate the law, will
help instill a greater degree of faith that Petaluma tenants are being treated fairly and that their
rights are taken seriously.
 
As an advocate I would, of course, press for the most expansive protections possible. At a bare
minimum the protections in the proposed amendments should be adopted, and ideally additional
protections would be included for seniors and those experiencing a disability.
 
I thank you for the good work you have done and, hopefully, will do, with the passage of this
ordinance.
 
Kind regards,
 
David Marshall
Housing Attorney  

 
144 South E Street, Suite 100
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dmarshall@legalaidsc.com
direct line 707-308-2515
fax number (707) 542-0177
www.legalaidsc.org
Housing line (707) 843-4432
 
This e-mail, and any attachments thereto, is intended only for use by the addressee(s) and may contain legally
privileged and/or confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, do not disclose, distribute or copy
this communication. Please notify the sender that you have received this e-mail in error and delete the original and
any copy copies of the e-mail.  
 
Este correo electrónico, y cualquier archivo incluido, está designado solamente para el uso del destinatario(s) y
puede contener información privilegiada legalmente y / o confidencial. Si usted no es el destinatario indicado, no
divulgue, distribuya o copie esta comunicación. Por favor notifique al remitente que recibió este correo electrónico
por error y elimine el original y cualquier copia de su sistema.
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